
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St Mary’s Kells Parish Bulletin 

High Road, Kells, Whitehaven, CA28 9PG 

Parish Priest: Fr Aelred Grugan 

Parish Linked with St Benedict’s, Mirehouse 

Parish Administrator: Fr Ed Gornall – Tel 01946 692083 

E-mail st.benedictsparish@btinternet.com 
LRCDTR Charity No 234331 

Sunday 6 January 2019 – The Epiphany 

Weekdays after the Epiphany 

Date   Service Time                                               Mass Intentions 
 

Saturday 5 Jan 

Sunday 6 Jan 

 

Monday 7 Jan 

Tuesday 8 Jan 

Wednesday 9 Jan 

Thursday  10 Jan 

Friday 11 Jan 

 

Saturday 12 Jan 

 Sunday 13 Jan 

 

 

5.30pm – Mass – St B  

10.00am – Mass  – St M  

 

10.00am – Liturgy of the Word & Communion – St B 

 

10.00am – Liturgy of the Word & Communion – St B 

 

10.00am – Liturgy of the Word & Communion – St B 

 

5.30pm – Mass – St B 

10.00am – Mass  – St M 

       

      

People of the Parish 

           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

People of the Parish 

 

 

 

 People of the Parish 

   
 PLEASE REMEMBER IN YOUR PRAYERS ALL THOSE 

WHO’S ANNIVERSARIES OCCUR AROUND THIS 
TIME: 
 
Jackie Glasson, George Hugo, Pellegrino Di Blasio, 
Dominic Cavanagh, Andy McAlay, James Oldfield, 
William McGorrian, Ellen Lowe, Agnes Bristoe, 
William Carling, John Greenan, Hilda Barratt, 
Caroline Brannan, Evelyn Lewthwaite,  
William Fox, Jane Campbell 
 
 
 
MAY THEY REST IN PEACE, AMEN 

 

This Week’s Rotas 
 

Eucharistic Ministers:   

Sunday 10am – Sheila Richardson/John Doran/Margaret Leadley 

 

Reader: 

Sunday 10am – Sheila Richardson 

 

Little Lambs:  

Sunday 10am –  

 

Church Cleaners:  

Peggy McClurry/Josephine Burns 

 

Altar Supervisors:  

Sunday 10am – Alan Raby 

 

Please let a member of the Parish Council know if you would 

like to help in any way with our church community. 

Your prayers please for the following who are sick: 

Tracey McLaughlin, Margaret Atkinson, Sharon Burns, Martin Grugan, Allen Irving, Father Aelred,  

Teresa Bone, Fred Bragg, Ruth Simpson, Kath Parkinson, Betty Kitchen 

Father of goodness and love; hear our prayers for the sick members of our community and for all who  

are in need, Amen. 
 

 Fr Ed will hear Confessions as and when 

requested 

 

mailto:st.benedictsparish@btinternet.com
http://www.catholic.org/prayers


Our Lady’s Lamp 

Will be lit week beginning 6th January for 

Father Aelred 

Sheila Richardson 

Bill Murdock 

 

 

    

           
    

 

Thank you for your offerings last weekend that were as follows:    Offertory: £263.90 

No second collection last week 

No second collection this week 

Second collection next week for the White Flower SPUC Appeal 

Number attending last week:  74 

St Mary’s CMS Club 

Monday  7.30-9.15 –Bingo 

Tuesday   7.30 – Old Thyme Dancing 

Wednesday  7.30-9.15 –Bingo 

Thursday  6.30 – Line Dancing 

Friday   7.30-9.15 – Bingo 

To hire the hall contact Billy Starkey on 61448 

PS How do Eskimos stop their mouths from freezing up?  They grit their teeth!!! 

 

Sacred Heart Lamp 

Will be lit week beginning 6th January for 

Father Aelred 

 

 

 

Foodbank 

 The items they are short of this week – 1 ltr 

UHT fruit juice; tinned tomatoes, tinned sponge 

pudding & coffee.  Please help if you can. 

 

Mass Book Dedications 

 22 books have been allocated so there are 

22 books left if you would like to have a Mass book 

dedicated.  The cost is £2 per book, just see me 

asap as the labels will be printed soon.  Thank You. 

Father Aelred 

As of Thursday Father Aelred is much the same – 

still awaiting a move to another hospital. 

Diocesan Directories 

The 2019 directories are on sale in the porch.   

Please leave the money in the plastic box. 

First Holy Communion 
Today at 9.15am, parents who have shown  

interest in their children making  their First Holy 
Communion met in the Presbytery to be enrolled 

and to commence preparation. 

Lately Dead 

Please pray for the repose of the souls of 

James Miller 

(His Funeral Service will be held here at 12 noon  

on Monday 14th January) 

& 

Stephen Carr 

who died recently 

May they rest in peace Amen 

Little Lambs 

The liturgy group will recommence next  

Sunday – just meet at the back of Church.  All 

children are very welcome to join in and follow the 

readings at their own level. 

Christmas Collection for our Clergy 

 The Christmas Day collection raised £481.30 

 which will be divided between Fr Ed and  

Fr Aelred.  Thank You. 

New Year Resolution 

(Taken from the “Walk with Me” booklet) 

Lord, help me to do all the good I can, by all the means I 

can, in all the ways I can, in all the places I can, at all the 

times I can, to all people I can, as I ever can.  Amen. 

A man finds an old violin and an oil painting in his attic and 

takes them to be valued.  “You know what you’ve got here,” 

says the antiques dealer, “ a Stradivarius and a Rembrandt.”  

“Wow!” says the man, “so they must be worth millions.”  

“Unfortunately not,” replies the dealer, “Rembrandt  

made the violin and Stradivarius painted the picture.” 

Castlerigg Manor 

You are being asked to help them support their work with 

young people.  They ask that you consider donating to the 

youth service on a regular basis.  From retreat work to 

outreach, from parish work to school work, the Diocesan 

Youth Service works with young people throughout the 

area in many ways.  See the poster in the porch. 


